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From the Editor:  
 
Communication is a two way street, with that in mind much of this issue 
is dedicated to summarizing the results of the  recent membership 
survey (see page 25 To 38). Thanks to all that took the time to fill out the 
survey. A few of the preliminary actions the council is taking are listed 

on page 39. Additional actions will be taken as the council continues to 
digest the results. Note there were a couple of suggestions asking for 
more trip reports éé well BRING THEM ON! I always welcome 
contributions to the newsletter, I have yet to turn someone down.  
 
Next I would like to welcome the 10 new members that have joined the 

Fort Collins Group since February (seethe  next page for a listing). If you 
need any help in taking advantage of the resources the club has to 
offer donõt hesitate to contact me or Chris Haugen, our Membership 
Director.  Also see page 16 for a link to a tutorial on the CMC State Web 
page on how to use that site to sign up for trips and perform other 

member actions.  For all of you existing members remember to extend 
a hearty welcome to any new members you see.  
 
Finally, thank you JoAnn  Herkenhoff  and Sheila Dielman  For your 
contributions to this monthõs newsletter.  For everyone else, if you have 
an suggestions related to communications, feel free to contact me at 

fccmcguy@gmail.com .  
 
See ya on the trail ééé. Scott 
 

Scott Farquhar  
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Welcome New 
Members!  
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March  April  

Margaret Bacon  Valerie Steen  

Marjorie Kroeger  Sean Wright  

Matthew  McKeon  Steven  Matson  

Tom Trout David  Boss 

Christian Matthews  

Nicole Gruet  



Message from the  Chair:  
 
The Fort Collins Group Council and I plan to do all we can to better -
communicate with the membership.  One small way we can do this is to 

start our monthly programs with a short (5 -minute) business meeting to 
welcome all, introduce new members, make announcements of 
interest, and respond to questions concerning the club activities.  
Another gesture is to add a short òMessage from the Chairó to the 
Newsletter.  So, here is my first such attempt.  

 
 

Ward Whicker  
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The Council and I wish to thank those who participated in the Membership Survey, the results of 
which are summarized in this newsletter.  We feel this was a worthwhile effort to better -
understand the feelings of the membership at large about the activities of the club, so we can 
focus our efforts in the future on those things of greatest importance.  One clear desire of many 
appears to be the need for more trips, and a greater variety of them.  It is obvious that many if 
not most of our trips fill up quickly, making it difficult to get on a roster as the trip date nears.  An 

obvious way to have more trips is to have more leaders.  The survey provided some great 
information on numerous individuals who might consider becoming leaders, and such people 
have received our encouragement and advice on how to make this happen.  Another 
potential survey benefit is finding willing and able mentors for those indicating a desire to 
occasionally learn informally with more experienced people as a way of building their outdoor 
& mountaineering skills.  I can personally attest to the effectiveness of this practice and plan 

soon to contact those with potential interest.  



Message from the  Chair: 
(cont.)  
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Formal courses offered by the Group are highly valued by the membership.  We recently 
formed an Ad hoc Education Committee that has examined our current and potential course 
offerings.  Presently, the Mountain Hiking School (MHS) is well -underway with 15 enthusiastic 
students involved in learning many basic skills needed to enhance oneõs safety and enjoyment 

in our great mountains.  The Alpine Scrambling Course (ASC) will be offered again this year, 
starting with lectures in late May and skills on rock and snow in early June.  This course follows 
naturally from the MHS, and adds the experience and confidence to climb perhaps 90 % of 
the high summits in Colorado.  The MHS and ASC both provide a strong base for those 
interested in higher -level mountaineering skills that we plan to offer in 2016 through a most -

welcome return of the Basic Mountaineering Course.  After a hiatus of several years, Kevin 
Willey and Gordon Thibedeau  have committed to bringing this great course back to our 
Group.  Last winter we had several practical workshops on snowshoe and cross -country ski 
travel, which provided a strong start to these methods of travel over our superb wintertime 
routes.  We hope in the next year or two to be able to offer numerous other courses on a wide 
variety of subjects, so stay tuned.  

 
Please donõt hesitate to contact me or other members of the Group Council with questions, 
advice, comments, or even complaints!  We plan to do everything possible to maintain & 
enhance the special qualities of the Fort Collins Group that have developed over the years.  
 
Ward Whicker  

 



Message from your Program 
Director:  
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Bob Dietz  

What:   May Program  

Where: Senior Center  

When:  May 27, 7:00 PM  

Who:    Fort Collins CMC Members AND Public Welcome  

 

In this presentation, Dr. Joe Grim of the National Center for Atmospheric 
Research, will discuss how to prepare for, and identify, potential weather 

hazards while hiking in the mountains.   Topics covered will include: 1) 
preparing for all possible types of weather, 2) locating the best sources for 
mountain weather forecasts  before  your hike, 3) identifying potential 
weather hazards  during  your hike, and 4) what to do if, unfortunately, you 
do get caught in adverse weather.   Please bring your questions, and your 

own personal stories of encounters with mountain weather; this will be an 
interactive event.  

May Program ð Weather Preparedness 

While Hiking in the Mountains Dr. Joe Grim  



Message from your Program 
Director: (cont.)  
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What:   FC Group Annual BBQ  

Where: Rollin Moore, Shelter #2 (by the sand volleyball court)  

When:  June 24, 6:00 PM  

Who:    YOU!  

 

Fort Collins Group Annual BBQ. The club will provide burgers, bratwurst, 
veggie burgers, drinks, and dishware. Please bring a salad, side,  or dessert to 

share. The picnic will be held at Rolland Moore Park, shelter #2, near the 
sand volleyball court. Start time is 6:00pm.   The BBQ this year will feature sand 
volleyball and other games!  

Annual BBQ ð The social event of the year?  



Upcoming Courses  
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Dates:   Two evening lectures, May 21 and May 28, and a basic skill field trip June 6 . 
Additionally there will be a snow climb later in June, an alpine rock scramble in July and 
an overnight backpack and rock scramble in August.   
 

Scrambling covers the realm between hiking mountain trails and technical climbing of 
extremely steep terrain, and involves coordinated use of hands and feet to ascend and 
descend terrain too rugged to simply walk. The majority of Coloradoõs alpine peaks can 
be ascended in good weather without roped protection, providing climbers have 
appropriate knowledge, adequate scrambling skills, and use good judgment.  
This course provides instruction and field practice on steeper rock and on moderately 

steep snowfields that can be traversed without crampons. Instructors will be prepared to 
provide roped belay to those requesting it. Topics to be taught include gear and 
equipment, mountain hazards, planning, route -finding, decision making, ascent & 
descent techniques, snow travel, and emergency procedures.  
 
John Raich  is Technical Director of the course, and Ward Whicker is the Course 

Coordinator. Contact Ward Whicker [email: ward.whicker@colostate.edu  phone: 225 -
3747] for more information. A link to the application form is: 
fortcmc.org/schools/ApplicationFormforASC2015.pdf or 
http://fortcmc.org/schools/ApplicationFormforASC2015.doc  
 
  

 

Alpine Scrambling 2015  
Photo by Scott Farquhar  


